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Panic vs. COVID-19 
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During this time of very heightened concern about the spread of the coronavirus, 
many individuals, especially those with mood and anxiety disorders, are 
experiencing somatic symptoms that raised concern about potential infection 
with the virus.  
 
If you have a fever, shortness of breath and a cough, you should be screened 
preferably by a drive-through screening station now available in many locations. It 
is important to note that shortness of breath and other somatic symptoms that 
resemble the flu in general and COVID-19 in particular are often experienced by 
patients with anxiety disorders such as panic disorder. Because evaluation in a 
busy emergency department is associated itself with some risk of contracting the 
virus, care should be exercised in making the decision to visit such a facility. 

 
 

 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

 

President 
Beth Salcedo, MD 

President-Elect 
Luana Marques, PhD 
 

Past President 
Karen L. Cassiday, PhD 

 
Treasurer 

Risa B. Weisberg, PhD  
 

 

Ken Goodman, LCSW 
Paul Holtzheimer, MD 
Tanja Jovanovic, PhD 

Sanjay Mathew, MD 
Vasiliki Michopoulos, PhD 

Charles Nemeroff, MD, PhD 
Scott Rauch, MD 

Sheila Rauch, PhD 
Helen Blair Simpson, MD, PhD 

 

Chief Medical Officer 
Charles Nemeroff, MD, PhD 

 
Scientific Council 

Chair 
Douglas Mennin, PhD – ex officio 

 
Depression and Anxiety Journal 

Editor 
Murray B. Stein, MD, MPH – ex officio 

 
Honorary Member 

Michael Gleason 
 

Executive Director 
Susan K. Gurley, JD 

 
 

 


